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WITH GOD
SUMMER 2020 HEADTEACHER’S NEWSLETTER
INTRODUCTION
I write this summer newsletter in the most unprecedented of circumstances. I truly hope you and your families are keeping safe and healthy and managing as best you can during the lockdown. Although most of our usual events will not be taking place this term, I still wanted to keep you as up to date as I can with the current situation and school life. You will find additional information on the school’s website and Twitter account. At the moment only a small number of children are able to attend school and I know we are all anxious to know when it will be safe for our whole school family to be back together again. We have not been given any indication of when schools will re-open yet but you can rest assured I will share any information I received about this with you.
SCHOOL MEALS

Those children who are eligible for free school meals will receive vouchers to buy food over email. Mrs Shepley has worked very hard from home to ensure all the families who are eligible received their voucher codes. As this is a new system, some of the vouchers have been slow to be issued, thank you for your patience with this.
STAFFING

We say goodbye to two of our support staff this half term. Miss Cunningham, who has been a fabulous member of the Nursery team for several years, is moving on to train to be a teacher. We are very proud of Miss Cunningham and wish her lots of luck with her training and future teaching career. Mrs Mason, who has been a teaching assistant here for sixteen years is taking early retirement. Over the years Mrs Mason has worked in Year 6 and more recently in the Key Stage 1 department. Mrs Mason has also taken a big role in leading our art activities and entrance displays. We will miss them both and I would like to take this opportunity to express my thanks for all their hard work and loyalty to St Andrew’s and to wish them all the best for the future.
ON LINE LEARNING
Our fantastic teachers have been working really hard to provide on-line learning activities for their pupils on the See-Saw app. Nursery can view their learning activities on the Nursery blog via the website. The staff have been delighted with the response from the children to the activities. I am aware that some children have found some of the learning quite challenging. Please don’t worry if you child cannot complete everything- the last thing we want to do is to cause extra stress at this time. You are more than welcome to telephone school to discuss any concerns.
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WORSHIP

VIRTUAL ASSEMBLIES
Rev Garfield has been in regular touch with me to check in that you are all okay. He is naturally concerned about our school family and is available to talk if anyone needs him. He has very kindly sent us the first of a series of virtual assemblies, which can be viewed on our school Twitter.

EDUCATIONAL VISITS

Unfortunately, due to restrictions in place during the Coronavirus outbreak, we are unable to plan any educational visits this summer. 
SUMMER FAIR

Unfortunately, due to the restrictions in place during the Coronavirus outbreak we have had to cancel our annual Summer Fair.
End of Year Assessments

Formal assessment in English primary schools during the rest of the school year 2019/20 is cancelled. The cancellation applies to: end of key stage 1 and key stage 2 assessments (including tests and teacher assessment); phonics screening check; multiplication tables check; science sampling tests; and the Early Years Foundation Stage Profile. Primary school performance measures will not be published for the 2019/20 academic year

ANNUAL REPORTS
You will still receive a written report from your child’s class teacher on Friday 2nd July. This will be slightly different to normal as it will not contain detailed reference to your child’s pupil performance against national curriculum programmes of study.
FINALLY
I want to reassure you that the staff and governors are missing all the children very much and have kept you and your families very much in our thoughts. Please stay safe and strong and hopefully we will all be back together again before too long.
God bless.
Mrs. A. Barker
Headteacher
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